
The Berrypatch Nursery and Out of School club 

Complaints Policy/Procedure

By working together in close partnership we believe that we can help your child reach their full potential and by having regular discussions it will help us all achieve this aim.

From time to time, as in any working relationship, there may be areas of concern. We welcome your feedback as we endeavor to give you and your child the very best service.  If you have any worries at all please do not hesitate to contact us at your earliest opportunity in order for the matter to be resolved quickly and following the procedure below:
Procedure:

Parents/carers are welcome to voice any concerns about any aspect of the childcare service.  If parents feel that it is inconvenient or inappropriate to discuss it when they are bringing or collect their child, we can arrange a more suitable time.

If parents prefer, then they also have the option of informing us in writing.
If the nature of your complaint is in breach of one or more of the Early Years Foundation Stage statutory requirements and/or the Requirements for the Childcare Register and we have been unable to resolve any concerns by discussion, parents will need to put their complaint in writing or in electronic form to us. We will make a written record of the nature of the complaint, the action taken and whether the complaint was resolved. We will provide parents with a copy of this within 28 days. Other parents at our setting will be able to see this on request. The records will be kept for 3 years and we must make these records available to Ofsted upon request.
If parents feel their concerns cannot be resolved or if they feel they cannot discuss it with us they can contact Ofsted ;
Telephone 0300 123 4666

Email enquires@ofsted.gov.uk
Address 

Ofsted

Piccadilly Gate

Store Street 

Manchester

M1 2WD


